

ĐỀ CƯƠNG ÔN TẬP CUỐI HỌC KÌ I MÔN TIẾNG ANH 6

A. LISTENING

- I. **Listening 1** (Nghe và điền từ vào chỗ trống)
 II. **Listening 2** (Nghe và điền True(đúng)/False(sai))

B. LANGUAGE FOCUS

I. Choose the words whose underlined part is pronounced differently from that of the others in each group.

- | | | | |
|-------------------------|---------------------|---------------------|-----------------------|
| 1. A. <u>g</u> ym | B. b <u>y</u> | C. balcony | D. laundry |
| 2. A. <u>b</u> lond | B. vegetable | C. <u>bl</u> ack | D. <u>bl</u> anket |
| 3. A. <u>t</u> own | B. <u>fl</u> owers | C. <u>sh</u> ow | D. <u>c</u> ow |
| 4. A. phys <u>i</u> cs | B. h <u>i</u> story | C. bi <u>o</u> logy | D. <u>l</u> iterature |
| 5. A. <u>a</u> dventure | B. m <u>a</u> th | C. <u>c</u> apital | D. <u>a</u> ctivity |
| 6. A. myst <u>e</u> ry | B. fantas <u>y</u> | C. mus <u>i</u> c | D. <u>s</u> ign |

II. Fill in the blanks using the phrases in the box.

fireworks	sign up	get lucky money	play video games	breakfast	drama club
-----------	---------	-----------------	------------------	-----------	------------

- I like to _____ with my friends. My mom only lets me play after I finish my homework.
- My favorite part about Tết is to _____. I usually use it to buy new books.
- Let's watch _____ together. My mom lets us stay up late and you can sleep at my apartment.
- Why don't you _____ for a book club?
- Jane likes acting. She joined the _____ at school.
- My sister often makes _____ in the morning.

III. Choose the correct answer to complete the sentences. (Chọn đáp án đúng để hoàn thành câu)

- I come from Canada. Where _____ you come from?
 A. are B. do C. is D. not
- How often _____ you play tennis?
 A. do B. are C. is D. have
- I like computers. That's why I like _____.
 A. I.T B. P.E C. history D. physics
- Look! The man _____ the children to the cinema.
 A. is takeing B. are taking C. is taking D. are takeing
- They _____ tomorrow.
 A. are coming B. is coming C. coming D. comes
- Listen! The teacher _____ a new lesson to us.
 A. is explaining B. are explaining C. explain D. explains
- They _____ tomorrow.
 A. are coming B. is coming C. coming D. comes
- Jenny _____ the dishes every day. She hates it.
 A. washing B. washes C. to wash D. wash
- Can Tho is famous _____ its floating markets and beautiful rivers.
 A. on B. for C. in D. with

10. There's a _____ on TV tonight. You can see many dancers in their traditional clothes.
A. fashion show B. tug of war C. dance performance D. fireworks
11. Do you have this skirt _____ a medium size?
A. with B. on C. for D. in
12. I like _____ shoes by the window. Do you have _____ in black?
A. that/ it B. this/ them C. those/ them D. these/ it
13. Would you like _____ bread and cheese for lunch?
A. a B. some C. any D. the
14. - Customer: "Do you have this dress in white?"
- Sales assistant: "_____"
A. Yes, I am. B. Yes, it is. C. Yes, here you are. D. Yes, it's OK.
15. I enjoy doing _____ because I can make pretty things from paper.
A. outdoor activities B. arts and craft C. acting D. in the drama club
16. In order to prepare for Tet, Vietnamese people often paint and _____ their houses.
A. decorate B. celebrate C. do D. make
17. I _____ shopping with Kate tomorrow. Do you want to join us?
A. go B. going C. goes D. am going
18. Tran Hung Dao is famous _____ the three battles against the Mongols.
A. about B. in C. for D. with

III. Give the correct form of the verbs to complete the sentences.

1. John and Jenny (**wait**) _____ for the bus at the moment
2. My daughter often (**use**) _____ a computer for school work.
3. _____ (**Jane/ watch**) TV now?
4. Sorry, I'm busy at the moment. I (**do**) _____ my homework
5. The plane _____ at 10 a.m. (**leave**)
6. Where _____ you _____ in Bangkok? (**stay**)

IV. Underline the correct words.

1. He **are/ is** wearing green shorts.
2. They **are/ is** wearing blue T-shirts.
3. I like art, English, **and/or** music.
4. What's your favorite subject? **Mine/ Yours** is biology.
5. Do you like **play/playing** sports?
6. The book's **by/on** Harper Lee.
7. How much is **this/ those** T-shirt?
8. I like that skirt. Do you have **it/them** in black?

C. READING

I. Read the passage, choose the word/ phrase (A, B, C or D) that best suits the blank.

helpful	has	do	are having	in	talent show
---------	-----	----	------------	----	-------------

My best friend is Joe. He's nine years old like me. Joe lives in a small house with his parents. Joe's tall and quite fat. He (1) _____ big brown eyes and short hair. Joe and I spend a lot of time together. We both like sports. We often (2) _____ martial arts after school. We are in the school karate club. Joe is a great friend. He's very (3) _____. He helps me when I can't do

my homework. He's also good at magic. He's going to sign up for the (4) _____ next month. Next Saturday is his birthday. We (5) _____ a party with chicken pasta and cola. I'll buy a T-shirt for him. His favorite color is blue, so I'm going to look for a beautiful one in blue.

II. Read the article and answer the questions.

A Famous Festival in Vietnam

In Vietnam, people celebrate many different festivals each year. The biggest festival in Vietnam is Tết. This celebrates the beginning of the Lunar New Year. Vietnamese people have to prepare a lot for this festival. Before Tết, people buy fruits and flowers from the market and decorate their houses. Most people buy a special tree with lots of flowers. In the north of Vietnam, people buy peach trees with pink flowers. In the south, people buy apricot trees with yellow flowers. Everyone cleans their house before Tết. This is very important because you shouldn't clean it during Tết. During Tết, people visit their family and friends. Few people go to school or work. Children wear new clothes and get lucky money. It's a great time to watch lion dances and fireworks. Everyone is happy and excited about the New Year. Vietnamese people love to celebrate this festival.

Questions:

1. Do people celebrate many different festivals each year?
.....
2. Is Tết the biggest festival in Vietnam?
.....
3. What do people often do before Tết?
.....
4. In the North of Vietnam, what type of tree do people buy?
.....
5. In the South of Vietnam, what type of tree do people buy?
.....

III. Read the school newsletter and answer the questions.

School Clubs

We have lots of fun clubs at our school. If you like outdoor activities, the Soccer Club meets at 4 p.m. every Tuesday, with the Tennis Club at the same time on Thursdays. For indoor activities, the Board Games Club starts next week. It is popular so please sign up on the noticeboard. The Book Club welcomes anyone who likes reading. You don't need to sign up but please bring your own copy of *The Secret Garden* with you to the Library at 4 p.m. on Wednesday. Our Arts and Crafts Club is for people who like making things. The cost is \$20 per term for materials.

1. Which club is on Tuesdays?
.....
2. Which club wants you to sign up on the noticeboard?
.....
3. Which club wants you to take something with you?
.....
4. Which club needs money?
.....

IV. Read the texts about what three students usually do on the weekends. Choose the correct answer (A, B, or C).

MY WEEKEND

A. I'm Alex. I often go shopping with my mom on the weekends. We usually go to the supermarket near my house to buy food. When we go home, she sometimes teaches me how to cook. I want to be a good cook like my mom.

B. My name's Will. I always ride my bike to band practice on Saturday mornings. We practice for about two hours, then I go home and play with my younger brother. He doesn't like going out and meeting new people. We often play video games together instead.

C. My name's Oscar. I like to sleep in on the weekends. I sleep until 9 a.m. and then I sometimes go swimming with my brother. On Saturday nights, I often stay up late to watch a movie or read a book.

1. Who plays music on the weekends? _____
2. Who doesn't go to bed early on Saturdays? _____
3. Who helps with chores on the weekends? _____
4. Who wants to learn how to make delicious food? _____
5. Who has a shy brother? _____
6. Who goes out for two hours every Saturday? _____

D. WRITING

I. Rearrange the groups of words in a correct order to make complete sentences. (sắp xếp lại câu)

1. mother/My/ the house/ is cleaning/
.....
2. always/goes to/My mom/the supermarket/after work.
.....
3. buy/at the bookstore./new books/My parents/ usually
.....
4. late / comes / She / often / to school / in winter.
.....
5. to read books./We/the library/and study./often/go to
.....

II. Make questions for the underlined part. (đặt câu cho từ gạch chân)

1. Sam rarely goes running.
.....
2. The new teacher is very kind and funny.
.....
3. This jacket is twenty dollars.
.....
4. She is tall and thin.
.....